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TO:  JIM GRAY, MAYOR 
  URBAN COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: IRENE GOODING, DIRECTOR 
  DIVISION OF GRANTS AND SPECIAL PROGRAMS 

DATE: SEPTEMBER 30, 2011 

 
SUBJECT REQUEST COUNCIL AUTHORIZATION TO ACCEPT AWARD OF  

FEDERAL FUNDS FROM KENTUCKY TRANSPORTATION CABINET 
UNDER THE SCENIC BYWAYS AND HIGHWAYS PROGRAM FOR 
THE OLD FRANKFORT PIKE CORRIDOR MANAGEMENT PLAN 
AND TO EXECUTE AGREEMENT WITH LEXINGTON-FRANKFORT 
SCENIC CORRIDOR, INC., FOR MANAGEMENT OF PROJECT 

 
On March 25, 2010 (Resolution No. 156-2010), Council approved submission of an application to 
the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet requesting federal funding under the Federal Highway 
Administration’s National Scenic Byways Program to support the cost of development of the Old 
Frankfort Pike Corridor Management Plan.   Kentucky Transportation Cabinet has approved award 
in the amount of $52,000 in federal funding for this project.  A 20% match in the amount of 
$13,000 will be provided by the Lexington-Frankfort Scenic Corridor, Inc.  Total project cost is 
$65,000.    
 
An agreement will be entered into with Lexington-Frankfort Scenic Corridor, Inc., for management 

of the project.  The corridor management plan will encompass the entire 14.541 miles of the byway 

and will be developed, adopted and implemented in a manner that specifies actions, procedures, 

controls, operational practices, and strategies to maintain the archaeological, cultural, historic, 

natural, recreational, and scenic qualities that support the byway's designation.   
 
Council authorization to accept the award and to execute agreement with Lexington-Frankfort 
Scenic Corridor, Inc., is hereby requested. 
 
 
 
        
Irene Gooding, Director 
 
Xc: Richard Moloney, Chief Administrative Officer 


